
COUNCIL NEWS 

Have your say on draft budget, 
boat ramp permits  
Public consultation on the 2023-
24 Annual Business Plan, 2023-
32 Asset Management Plan, and 
proposed Coffin Bay Boat Ramp 
permit fees will close at 5pm on 
June 30.  
For more information, visit 
Council’s website, or to fill out the 
surveys by clicking on the 
following links:  

• Annual Business Plan survey 

• Coffin Bay boat ramp permit 
survey 

Submissions can be made via 
email to mail@dclep.sa.gov.au or 
via post to PO Box 41, Cummins 
SA 5631.  
 

Fortnightly Patrol Grading 
Schedule – Commencing June 26 

• Patrol P: Clarkes Lane, Stinky 
Creek Road, Hyde Road. 

• Patrol Q: Lawrence Road, Kelly 
Road, Rodgers Road, Pedlers 
Road, Douglas Well Road. 

• Patrol R: Yorkies Gully Road, 
Mena Road. 

• Patrol S: Warrow Road, Gap 
Road, Marrie Road, Settlers 
Road. 

Please note:  Subject to change.  

Cummins Master Plan 
The second and final stage of 
consultation on the draft Cummins 
Township Master Plan will be 
commencing soon.  
This will be your last opportunity to 
comment on the draft Master Plan 

and provide feedback on the 
Implementation Plan that will 
guide the delivery of priorities 
identified in the Master Plan. 
Mark your diary with these key 
dates: 

• Community consultation 
opens: June 26 

• Community drop-in session: 
July 7, 12pm-2pm (Location 
TBA) 

• Community consultation 
closes: July 24 

From June 26, the draft Master 
Plan and Implementation Plan will 
be available to view and download 
on Council’s website along with 
supporting information and 
access to an online survey.  
A drop-in session will be held in 
Cummins for those who wish to 
provide verbal feedback and ask 
questions.  
Community members will also be 
able to provide written response 
via post or email. 
 
Reliable flights a priority for 
Council 
Media Release – 22 June 2023 
Lower Eyre Council is continuing 
to work with Regular Passenger 
Transport (RPT) airlines to avoid 
further disruptions and risk further 
detriment to community 
connectivity following Regional 
Express’ announcement 
regarding its forecast negative 
financial end of year position.  
Lower Eyre Council Chief 
Executive Officer Delfina Lanzilli 
and Mayor Jo-Anne Quigley want 
to reassure the community that as 
owner and operator of the Port 
Lincoln Airport, Lower Eyre 
Council is fully committed to 
continuing to explore avenues to 
maintain and further improve RPT 
services.   
“Council is proactively positioning 
and planning to pitch Port Lincoln 
Airport as a preferred route 
destination to other airlines and 
we have been building a business 
case for a future model that will 

better support this,” Mayor 
Quigley said.  
Ms Lanzilli said Council was 
mapping a multi-prong approach 
to secure Port Lincoln-Adelaide 
air connectivity with the 
development of an airline-focused 
Investment Prospectus as an 
attraction tool, and progressing 
negotiations with RPT airlines to 
secure existing and increase 
flights.  
With the support of Eyre 
Peninsula Councils, Council has 
continued to actively advocate to 
the relevant government 
departments to address the 
financial inequity being 
experienced by the regions 
brought about as a result of 
changes to security screening 
regulations. 
Mayor Quigley said Council was 
thrilled to see its Motion on Notice 
unanimously passed in Canberra 
at last week’s National General 
Assembly of Local Government, 
designed to influence the Federal 
Government to reconsider the 
relevant legislation.  
Mayor Quigley thanked the 
community for its continued 
support of the Port Lincoln Airport, 
and reiterated Council was taking 
a proactive approach to ensure 
the airport met the needs of the 
region now and into the future. 
 
drumMUSTER 
The next drum collection service - 
drumMUSTER – will be held at the 
Cummins Waste Transfer Station 
on July 25-26. This service has 
been successfully run over the 
past few years, and enables farm 
chemical users to return their 
empty, cleaned, non-returnable, 
steel and plastic farm chemical 
containers. 
Containers must be triple rinsed, 
clean & dry, have lids removed, 
and metal drums should be 
punctured. 
Bookings are essential and can be 
made by contacting the Cummins 
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Council Office and speaking to 
Works Admin on 8676 0400.  
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 
 
Donate blood 
People can donate blood when 
the Red Cross visits Port Lincoln 
next month.  
The Pop-up Blood Donor Centre 
will be based at the Port Lincoln 
Bowling Club from July 17-20. 
Don’t forget to pre-book your spot 
at donateblood.com.au, on our 
app or on 13 14 95. 
 
Men’s Shed AGM 
The Cummins Men’s Shed will 
hold its Annual General Meeting 
on Thursday, June 29 at 12pm. 
Interested locals can go along for 
a barbecue lunch with the meeting 
to follow.  
 
Community Achievement 
Awards open 
Nominations are open for the 
2023 Community Achievement 
Awards, which aim to encourage, 
acknowledge and reward the 
valuable contributions individuals, 
communities, and businesses are 
making throughout the community 
in South Australia. 
For more information visit www. 
awardsaustralia.com  
 
Little Bang Discovery Club 
Cummins School Community 
Library will restart its Little Bang 
Discovery Club from Friday, June 
2 (11am). The pre-school STEM 
program is built around 
discovering science in every-day 
life, while building and 
encouraging children’s’ natural 
curiosity. Register by calling the 
library 8676 2476. 



Share your story to 
 support library funding.

Don’t let  
the things  
you love  

disappear.

lga.sa.gov.au/library

Libraries are  
the heart of our 
community.
But under a State Government deal  
your libraries will lose $16 million.



sit it
If in bt,dou 

out!

Sport-Related Concussion 
Short Course

www.connectivity.org.au

You only get one brain. Protect it. 
Learn more with our FREE 

Sport-Related Concussion Short Course.
You will learn:

Module I: What is a concussion and how do they occur?
Module II: Recognising a concussion

Module III: Responding to a potential concussion, concussion management and recovery

http://www.connectivity.org.au


Australia is having a 
conversation about the 
Voice referendum being 
held later this year.
It’s about whether we should change the Constitution to 
recognise the First Peoples of Australia by establishing an 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Voice.

The Voice would be an independent and permanent 
advisory body. It would give advice to the Australian 
Parliament and Government on matters that affect the lives 
of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.

Get informed.
Voice.gov.au



CONTACT US

We will be showcasing the Specialised Inclusive Resources, allocated
for access from the Cummins School Community Library, plus how to

access additional resources and support from SERU/SIES

ABOUT US

services
professional development
advice
specialised support materials

We support the inclusion and achievement
of diverse learners through developing
partnerships with families, sites, DfE and
non-DfE agencies by providing:

WHY US
We support eligible children and young
people from birth to year 12 with a disability
or functional need to access, engage,
participate and attain within the education
system.

OUR SERVICES

(08) 8235 2871

72a Marlborough Street
 Henley Beach SA
https://web.seru.sa.edu.au

SERU.Library740@schools.sa.edu.au

We see families as critical partners working
with school and service providers to support
your children and young people. You can
access our collection as a guest or become a
registered borrower on our website
https://web.seru.sa.edu.au
We will be sharing our resources, allocated
for access from the Cummins School
Community Library while showing
additional resources and support available.

We invite you to:
the launch of SIES/

(Statewide Inclusive Education Services-
formerly SERU)

Community Library initiative.
Wed. Aug. 9 @1.00pm

Afternoon tea supplied by Lower Eyre Council.
RSVP to 86762476


